
This year, charming Fitler Square will hold its

50th annual Spring Fair, Friday and Saturday, 

May 6 and 7, 2011. Since its inception in 1961,

this event has been bringing neighbors together 

to raise funds to support and maintain the lovely

park at 23rd and Pine Streets.

There are a few original Board members of the

Fitler Square Improvement Association who recall

its original concept of "theme" fairs, such as an

Irish Festival in 1967, where the Trilby String

Band played, Irish step dancers performed, and

Mayor James Tate cut the ribbon at the start of the

Fair, or the Italian Festival, attended by Consul

General Gian Piero Nuti of the Italian Consulate

and City Council President Paul D'Ortona and

Italian style hot dogs were sold.

Over the years there have been many different

booths that have come and gone. Many of us still

remember the kitschy Coca-Cola truck that would

be wheeled into the park and people would line up

at the tiny window for hot dogs and (usually flat)

Cokes. At one time there was even a Cheese

Booth, with blocks of cheeses that volunteers

would slice down to buy.  

Of all the booths at the Fair the most daunting

has been the Food Booth. In the early years, with

Andrew Farnese as Board president, restaurants

such as the old Pagano's at 38th and Chestnut have

donated pizza, and more recently the Association

has sought the help of Bacchus at 23rd and Spruce.

But generally, the delicious food is homemade 

by the hard-working Board members. 

Though the different booths have morphed into 

their present day designations, there has always

been a White Elephant Booth, where the neighbors

donate everything from antique silver mugs to

how-to-potty train-your-cat kits. The most exciting

time is at the very end of the Fair on Saturday

when all remaining items are sold for 10 cents!

With more and more children being raised in 

the City, the Fair has added a Moon bounce and

face painters and a kids games booth. There is 

also a kids clothing booth chockfull of gently 

worn clothes and toys.

The most important aspect, as with any outside

event, is the weather. Over the past 50 years, dedi-

cated Fair volunteers have sometimes worked in

torrential downpours and tent-ripping winds. This

is one aspect of the Fair that will never change.

Stop by this year for a small-town experience in

a big-city neighborhood and enjoy a 50-year tradi-

tion, as Fitler Square celebrates its Jubilee Fair.   
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Message froM our President

Dear Friends and Neighbors:

Do you ever sit in Fitler Square? Do you bring your toddler to play in Fitler Square? 

Do you wait for a table at Dmitri’s in Fitler Square? Or maybe the Route 12 bus? Maybe you just

walk through on your way home and think how lovely the park looks on the first snowfall in winter or

the first peek at flowers blooming in the spring.   

If your answer is yes to any of these questions, perhaps you would consider becoming a member

of FSIA. We have the least amount of members in recent history and our costs are higher than ever.

Our current members have been very generous, but it takes a community to maintain a park. 

Our close-knit neighborhood surrounding Fitler Square and the park itself enable us to enjoy city

living at its best, but due to fiscal restraints and shortages, we cannot depend on the City of

Philadelphia to take care of Fitler Square. We must depend on each other. We need your help to tend

to the park, whether through membership in FSIA (form included in the newsletter), or volunteering 

at our Spring and Fall clean-ups or attending and supporting our Annual Fair.

FSIA‘s expenses for the year 2010 were almost $30,000. This, of course, did not include the

$35,000 fountain renovation to change the old wasteful fountain into a recirculating fountain, saving

millions of gallons of water a year. Annually, we pay the costs of cutting the lawn, snow removal, 

tree tending, and for the services of our resident gardener Maureen Chambley, who has been integral

in our winning PHS’s Best of City Gardens Contest (small parks), for the past two years. We make 

any repairs necessary, including the sprinkler system and brickwork; and we also sponsor the holiday

events that so many of the neighborhood children enjoy, including our latest Easter Egg Hunt!

During these times, charitable donations are limited and we at Fitler Square Improvement

Association appreciate that, but please consider the importance of keeping our local park beautiful for

the sake of the community and our own neighbors and families.

Regards,

Judy

Fitler square

improvement

association

board oF directors

honorary director

Anne Rowland 

(Fitler relative)

president

Judy Romano

Zimering 

vice-president

Patty Fox 

treasurer

Marlene Blume

membership 

& newsletter

Amy Riley

chairman

George Malcomson

secretary

Cathy Nino

parliamentarian

Gene Rudolph 

garden

Pat Henningsen

security

Jim Kenkelen

Cliff Eyler

Phil Frank

Lolly LaGreca

Lenore Millhollen

Maria Obropta

Robin Salaman

Lynn Schwartz

Margaret Tobin

Connie Williams

Mark Willie

our mission:

The mission of FSIA

is to preserve, 

protect and beautify

Fitler Square and 

we work in a 

partnership with

Philadelphia

Department of 

Parks and Recreation.
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advertise in the Fitler

square newsletter

Our newsletter is published 

2 times a year - Spring and Fall.

ad rates

Full page               $100.00

1/2 page               $  50.00

1/4 page               $  25.00

For information and deadlines,

please contact us at

AmeliaRiley@yahoo.com

we have a new website!

A great big thank you to Sally Frazza 

who redesigned our website 

and added a ton of new 

information and features.  

And you can now update 

your membership or become 

a new member by using PayPal.

visit us at www.Fitlersquare.org
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Any time there is an event in 

Fitler Square, especially at the Fair,

you may have noticed Cathy Nino,

our secretary of the Fitler Square

Board. She is most recognizable 

by her by platinum hair color and 

is generally seen at the Easter Egg

Hunt doling out juice boxes or 

at the tree lighting handing out 

candles, but at the Annual Fair 

you can find her at the White

Elephant Booth, where she has 

volunteered for 20 years and has

been the Chairperson for 10 years.

A Fitler Square neighbor for 34 years, Cathy has been

involved with the park, serving on the Board for 19 years

and as secretary for over ten. She works full time as a 

manager at the Philadelphia Federal Credit Union who 

contributes as a sponsor each year at our Fair. 

The White Elephant Booth at the Fitler Square Fair is

notorious for the inventory of wild and crazy donations that

have found their way to the tables over the years. Cathy

was asked to name the following three categories: 

1. Craziest/weirdest thing ever donated to booth?  

False teeth

2. Brought in the most money for the park?  

Silver mugs

3. Junkiest thing ever donated?  

pots and pans with food still in them!

Cathy’s favorite time of the year in the park is springtime

right before the Fair, and her favorite part of Fitler Square

is our fountain. In the future she would like to see the 

children that have grown up in Fitler Square volunteering

and hopefully someday serve on the Fitler Square Board.

She is looking forward to our 50th year Anniversary 

celebration of FSIA, as are all of our Board members, and

hoping all our neighbors will come out for the special party. 

When asked what she likes most about our neighbor-

hood, she replied, “the feeling that the community really

cares about the neighborhood, our park, area restaurants

and the Schuylkill River path.”

Come out Friday and Saturday, May 6 and 7, and say

hello to Cathy at the White Elephant Booth, and you may

want to stick around for the special blowout sale late

Saturday afternoon!

get to know our Board MeMBers: Cathy nino, seCretary

Cathy Nino
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Trinity at 22nd
(www.trinityphiladelphia.org)
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Bear ($300 or more)

Connelly Foundation

Paul and Constance Dry

John G. Fischer

Ken and Sue Frank

Matthew Nelson

Ram ($200 - $299)

Patty Fox

Christopher and Jessica Kohles

Arthur and Kathy Miller

Beth Shapiro and Austin Lavin

Delores Zimering

Turtle ($100 - $199)

Eric Berger and Melissa Lerman 

Marlene and Joe Blume 

Lance Brusilow and Sam Lowe

Kate Carr

David and Nancy Colman

Amanda Cooperman

Matt and MaryKate D’Annunzio

Sheila Egan

Mark and Sally Frazza

Lora Hemphill

Chris and Pat Henningsen

Richard and Susan Huffman

Elizabeth Johnston

John Lane

Joshua and Heidi Levy

Kelly Malloy

Janet Milkman

Karl Miller and Roberta Tarbell

William and Lenore Millhollen

Terry and Lyle Murley

Leonard and Virginia Nalencz

Peter and Eleanor Nalle

Cathy Nino and Spencer Zahn

Bruce Pearson

Robert Perelman and Francie Shaw

Amelia Riley

Emily Riley

Gene Rudolph

Robin Salaman

Jude and Lisa Scarpello

John Schmiechen

Lynn and Joe Schwartz

Brian Sherman and Sandy Lau

James and Nancy Steele

Lisa Weinberger and Eric Cantor

Judy Wicks

John and Carol Winkler

Spencer Zahn & Assoc

Eric and Judy Zimering

Family ($50 - $99)

Louise Bradford

Martin and Rita Brown

William Cooper

Robert and Kristin Davidson

Robert and Rachel Du Plessis

Suzanne Eagleson

Dr. Gary Emmett and Dr. Marianne Ruby

Joseph M. Evancich and Linda Gattinella

Derek R Freres

John H. Frisk

Frank Gould and Janet Weinstein

Suki Kazahaya

Patricia Kimmelman

Locust on the Park

Helene and Bill Morlok

Marianne and Barry Promos

Mark and Kate Randall

Rassler Financial

Richard Rutherford

Sandra Shuman

Karen Stabenow and Charles Carr

Trinity Memorial Episcopal Church

Trinity Play Group

Individual ($35 - $49)

Betsy and Burnell Alexander

Richard Aplenc 

Mark Appel

Alva Barozzi

Ginny and Gene Beier

Ulrich Boeckheler

Lloyd and Merrill Brotman

DeWitt Brown

Jean Brubaker

Sandy Cadwalader

Patrick and Shanley Campbell

Jezabel Carey

Margaret Carlin

Joe Coehlo

Keith Cox

Margaret and Joseph Dangel

David De Long

Kristy and Brad Delmuto

Trip Denton

Elizabeth H. De Waele

Sharon Dietrich

Daniel Drecksage and Leslie Sudock

Kevin J. Duffy and Elizabeth Knighton

William Fisher and Ken George

Joe Forrest

Monica Fread

Ann Frumkin

Eric and Judy Furda

Phillip Gentry and Mary Peacock

William Gilmour and Daniel Olden

Suki and Steve Griffin

James Haglund

William and Janet Harrington

Adam and Ginger Hayes

Marcia and Witold Henisz

Elizabeth Henningsen

Marnie and Fred Henretig

Ricki Lou Hildebrand

William and Debra Homich

Paul and Helen Hoyer

Christie and Ben Hussa

Rosalie Jacobs

Sharon and Marshall Johnson

Gregg Kanter

Elkan and Linda Katz

Virginia S. Kaufman

Thelma and Bob Kavash

Cameron Lackpour

Geoffrey Latta and Janice Bellace

Fran and Ned Levi

Matthew and Rachele Loffer

Richard Maimon and Susan Segal 

George Malcomson

Mary Mammarella and Tony DeAnnuntis

Brett Mandel and Laura Weinbaum

Blake Marshall

Jean McCray

Denise and Thomas McKeon

Adelaida and Frankie Medlock

Fred and Priscilla Murphy

Vivian and Dave Murray

Phil Nelson

Maria Obropta

Judith Parker

Margaux and Kevin Pelegrin

Charles and Annette Penniman

Bill Reutelhuber

John J. Robinson

Jonathan Schoenfeld and Amy Concannon

Jonathan and Judy Stein

Amy and Scott Stimpfel

Herb and Laurie Taylor

Maggie and Jesse Taylor

Jeremy Tobacman and Jean Galbraith

Howard and Shirley Trauger

Francis and Mary Ann Tucker 

Michael and Janet Tweed

Hoopes and Gemina Wampler

Samuel and Taube Weinberg

Elaine Weiss

Dennis Winters

Suzanne and Steve Zapf

Chris Zearfoss

Juanita Ziccardi

If you have any changes or corrections, 

please email them to fsia1962@gmail.com.

We Thank all of our 2010-2011 Members!
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KAT E  F ED E R I CO

KATH L E EN  F ED E R I CO

“Perfect Partners”

OUR NEIGHBORS
YOUR REAL ESTATE EXPERTS

Y

“Your Perfect Partner”

KATE & KATHLEEN RESIDE IN RITTENHOUSE/FITLER 

SQUARE FOR A COMBINED 100 YEARS AND 

HAVE BEEN IN THE REAL ESTATE 

PROFESSION FOR 40 YEARS IN TOTAL.

WE LOOK FORWARD TO ASSISTING YOU WITH 

ALL OF YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS.

REALTOR®

CENTER CITY BORN & RAISED

BOARD/CCRA VICE PRESIDENT

CO-CHAIRS CCRA ANNUAL HOUSE TOUR

RIT/FIT TOWN WATCH

GLOBAL RELOCATION SERVICES

COLDWELL BANKER PREVIEWS PROPERTY SPECIALIST

1401 WALNUT STREET 

8TH FLOOR

PHILADELPHIA, PA 19102

OFFICE: 215.546.2700 X1079

DIRECT: 267.238.1059

CELL: 215.840.0049

RIVER TO RIVER  •  TOWNHOUSE  •  CONDO
CO-OP  •  NEW CONSTRUCTION



BeCoMe a fsia MeMBer or renew your MeMBershiP today

Your membership, working with Philadelphia's Department

of Parks and Recreation, underwrites the cost of major park

improvements and takes an active role in the planting and

preservation activities needed to maintain and improve 

its appearance. Association funds provide for professional

care for the trees and grass areas, planting of seasonal 

flowers, replacing shrubs, installation and care of a sprinkler

system, general maintenance, custodial supervision, an

annual Christmas tree lighting ceremony with gifts for

neighborhood children, and an Easter Egg Hunt.

The Association gets its support from membership 

dues and the proceeds from the annual Spring Fair. If you

are not now a member, we urge you to join with us in this

worthwhile endeavor. 

(Business contributors of $100 or more will be

featured on the Fitler Square website)

memberShip cateGorieS:

Individual Membership.....................................................$35

Family Membership..........................................................$50

Turtle Membership...................................................$100-199

Ram Membership.....................................................$201-299

Bear Membership..............................................$300 or more

Please mail check payable to: 

Fitler Square Improvement Association

400 S. Croskey Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19146

or make a payment with PayPal on FitlerSquare.org.

We thank you very much in advance for becoming a member

of the Fitler Square Improvement Association!!
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05-2813 © 2011 The Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance Company, Milwaukee, WI (Northwestern Mutual). John Getz Fischer is an Insurance Agent of Northwestern Mutual (life and disability 
insurance, annuities) and a Registered Representative and Investment Adviser Representative of Northwestern Mutual Investment Services, LLC (securities), a subsidiary of Northwestern 
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That’s why we’re a proud sponsor of Fitler Square Improvement Association

John Fischer is pleased to support the important work of Fitler Square Improvement Association. A strong 
partnership in making our community a better place to live and work.

Securing the future of our community is just as 
important as securing the future of our clients.

Financial Advisor
The Philadelphia Group
nmfn.com/johngfischer
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The Fitler Square Improvement Association is a 501-c3 non-profit organization. All membership fees and donations are tax-deductible.
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Photos froM around the square...


